HCPC 11.12.07 MINUTES REVISED. 
ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce, Bruce Rife, Terri Zopf-Schoessler--ABSENT; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller, Patty Rich; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT; 

(AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 1:45 PM by Paul in the DMC conference room.

AGENDA REVIEW: Agenda approved. 

APPROVAL OF OCTOBER, 2007 MINUTES: Approved with one correction: Paul Sorensen was elected in absentia to the position of HCPC president. (He declined the position at the November meeting.)

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (from Tim P and Stacey G) According to the decisions made by the HCPC at the May meeting, the amount contributed per district employee is $150 per month; the district contributes $800 per month; total contributions equal $950 per month. 

(NOTE: Paystubs will show an employee contribution of $200 per month: $150 X 12 months = $1800 divided by nine months = $200 per month.) 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Tim Peterson indicates that the cost per employee through October averaged $936.66 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current surplus of $13.34 per employee per month. The Health Reserve fund has a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. 
Funds from the expected "Juneau clause" contribution of $89 per employee per month from the state have not yet been released.

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: 

New formulary for prescription drugs: The HCPC discussed how the new formulary is working for employees. A point which the consultant made in regards to prescription drugs which have a dual purpose, is that these drugs are automatically excluded and then it is necessary to complete the “non-preferred drug authorizing request “ to have the drug dispensed for the allowable medical use. For example, birth control pills are not covered for contraception purposes, but they are covered for hormone therapy.
OLD BUSINESS: 

Wellness update: According to Tim, the school district intends to proceed with implementing a wellness plan. None of the cost of implementing the plan will come out of the employee/district health care expense account. Tim reported the wellness plan will save so much money that it will pay for itself. The committee discussed various methods of informing employees about the wellness plan, including attaching info to paychecks, school staff meetings and having a PowerPoint presentation available.
NEW BUSINESS: 

Benefits manager position funding: This position is funded out of the school district’s general fund budget.

Employee use of school district pools: Tabled until next month.

Election of 2007-2008 HCPC officers: Patty Rich was elected and accepted the position of HCPC president for  2007-2008. Terri Zopf-Schoessler had already accepted the continuing position of secretary. The position of treasurer remains unfilled. 

NEXT MEETING: Monday, December 10, 2007, 2:00 PM in the DMC conference room. 

Respectfully submitted by Patty Rich. Forwarded by Terri Z-S.

